Oconee River District

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S
february 8, 2012
WINDER, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Oconee River Soil and Water Conservation District met at 1:30 p.m. on Wednesday, February 8, 2012 in the District Office in Winder, Georgia.

Supervisors present were:  David Jackson, Dewey Johnson, Tony Embrick, Janice Marable and Bernard Garrett.  Supervisor absent was:  Balfour Hunnicutt.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Kelli Coleman, Wyukia Coleman, Wanda Sheppard, Carol Boss, Jose Pagan and Jackson County Extension Agent Sam Ingram.

Chairman Jackson presided and Regional Representative Amos gave the invocation.  Jackson reported that the GACDS dues needed to be paid and a motion was made by Johnson and seconded by Embrick to pay the dues.  The motion passed.

Amos administered the oath of office to reappointed supervisors Embrick and Garrett.

The minutes of the December 2011 meeting were approved on a motion by Garrett and seconded by Johnson.  The motion passed.
The treasury report was given by District Treasurer Marable.  Marable announced that Oconee River SWCD won 2012 District of-the-Year and received a $1000 check.  After discussion a motion was made by Johnson and seconded by Marable to change the district’s meeting time to the second Wednesday of the month beginning at 10:00 a.m. at the district office in Winder.  The motion passed.  The supervisors discussed the reimbursement rate for supervisors that attend additional meetings like the GACDS meeting.  The item was tabled until the next district meeting.  A motion was then made by Johnson and seconded by Embrick to approve the report.  The motion passed.
District Office Coordinator W. Coleman gave the district office report.
Garrett reported nine (9) erosion and sediment control plans reported for ratification.  Five (5) plans were approved.  A motion was made by Embrick and seconded by Johnson to approve the plans.  The motion passed.
Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  He reported several students rode the Blue Ridge Mountain bus to the NRC workshop and a motion was made by Embrick and seconded by Johnson to pay $189 to the Blue Ridge Mountain 
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SWCD for transportation.  The motion passed.  Amos also reported that soil stewardship materials are available for ordering.

District Conservationists Boss and Pagan gave the NRCS reports.
Resource Specialist K. Coleman gave the RC&D report.  She reported that the RC&D Council hired a part-time Executive Director.
In other district business:  K. Coleman reported the State Envirothon competition will be held in Athens this year and after discussion a motion was made by Marable and seconded by Johnson to help sponsor the competition with $200.  The motion passed.  Amos reported on the remaining balance for the district’s state allotment and asked the supervisors to budget how these funds would be spent.
The next district meeting will be held Wednesday, March 14, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. in the District Office in Winder, Georgia.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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